

KLOOF AND HIGHWAY SPCA
INSPECTOR REPORT

EI6695

Complaint Reference No.

Building:
Street: 15 HATFIELD ROAD
Suburb: RESERVOIR HILLS
Postal Code:
Inspector: PETRA ABRAMS
Date of Inspection: 2024-10-18
Time of Inspection: 10:39

RESPONDENT'S DETAILS

Name: VEE
Company:
Identification:
Email:
Tel 1:
Tel 2: 0823467631

REPORT

Access Granted By: Peter Mzimela
Comment:
Were Animals Seen on the Property: Yes
Relationship to Property Owner: Owner
Captured By: PETRA ABRAMS 2024-10-22 15:48

CHECKLISTS

WATER AVAILABLE	Yes	
ADEQUATE SHELTER AVAILABLE	Yes	
ADEQUATE SPACE AVAILABLE	Yes	
CLEAN LIVING ENVIRONMENT	Yes	
ANIMALS IN GOOD CONDITION	No ***	Underweight. Suspect shot with pellet gun
VETERINARY PROBLEMS / HEALTH CO	Yes ***	Suspect been shot
CONFINEMENT OF ANIMALS	Free roaming - in property	

General Report Comments: Petros and I went to premises and owner wasn't there but there was another guy on the property Vee and he gave us the owner Peters number. We contacted Peter and he came to the premises and he told us that he suspects it might have been shot with a pellet gun. We did see a bit of a wound and we said we can take dog to our clinic and give pain meds and do xray. Peter agreed and signed the consent to treat form. He did say that he had no money so i told him that i am sure that if clinic can help that we can sort out a payment plan. We brought Simba to the clinic and he was given pain meda immediately and wound was shared and it seems like just a graze there was no penetration. Kerry from our clinic said she was very concerned as the stomach was very bloated and breathing was very heavy. So we phone the owner Peter and told him that Simba had to go to a private vet and he was concerned as he had no money. We then phoned Vee and he said it's up to the owner what we do with Simba. We said there was only 2 options to either pts or to take to a private vet. Then Vee phoned the office abd i was told to phone him back which i did. He told me that he would approach the community for money. So Then i told him that we would take Simba to a private vet in Pinetown. Pinelands vet as they are quite reasonable. He agreed. When Petros and i got to Pinelands vet the vet Dr Edwards said she was very concerned with Simbas breathing and his stomach was very bloated . I tried severler times to contact Vee and i even sent him sms's and he did not answer up until today he has still not contacted me. I then also phoned Peter which is Simbas owner and we explained that Simba is in a serious condition amd the vet needed to speak to Vee in regards to payment as Simba is suffering and we could not wait. Peter then tried to phone Vee as well and said he is not answering. I then phone the cfd and asked if the community was in actual fact going to pay and he said that no one has come forward to pay. I tried more to get ahold of Vee and no answer. I then contacted Peter and put him on loudspeaker and Petros and myself said that we had to make a decision straight away as we did not want Simba to suffer anymore . Peter said on loudspeaker that we can put Simba down and he even said goodbye my boy. The vet and het assistant and myself and Petros are all witness to this. We had no option but to euthanise Simba which we did.

ACTIONS

OTHER	Simba was euthanaised
-------	-----------------------

REPORT OUTCOMES

CASE FINALISED - NFA

ANIMAL(S) BROUGHT IN FOR TREATM 17847

INSPECTION ANIMALS

Description:

1 x DOGS (GERMAN SHEPHERD X) - AN UNSTERILISED MALE CALLED 'Simba' (COLOUR: Black and Tan) CONDITION: Underweight. V